
 

 

TOWN OF HEBRON 
SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

MARCH 13, 2019 
 
PRESENT:  Patrick Moriarty, John Dunklee, and Town Administrator, Karen Corliss 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Bryant Lehr (Vice-President Conneston Construction), Dan Baggaley (Project Supervisor 

Conneston Construction), Joe Hogan (Clerk of the Works) 

 

ABSENT:  Paul Hazelton – previous engagement  
 
11:30 A.M.    REVIEW OF THE BUILDING PROGRESS:  The group walked around the interior of the Academy 

Building Project to review the progress to date on the renovations and addition.   
 

Bryant Lehr informed the Board that the exterior work would have to wait until most of the snow had 

melted.  Mr. Lehr was working on the flooring for the LULA quote.  Mr. Lehr discussed the 

information that he had found out on contractors that install copper roofing.  Chair Moriarty informed 

Mr. Lehr that Steven Fifield could provide a quote for the project.  Mrs. Corliss informed Mr. Lehr that 

Mad Cow Roofing in Vermont had merged with a company in New Hampshire.  Joe Hogan stated that 

he thought it was Iron Horse.  Mr. Lehr discussed with the Board the two sections of flooring on the 

first and second floor that no longer had carpet and recommended replacing it with VCT.  Dan 

Baggaley noted that he still had not heard back from Consolidated Communications.  Mr. Baggaley 

asked for the town backhoe to help out with removing snow from the drains before the rain comes.  The 

counter top color was chosen.   
 
12:43 P.M.    ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 

 Chair Moriarty signed the invoice from Conneston Construction Inc.  

 The Board signed the letter to Newfound Lake Region Association about budgeting funds towards 

stormwater management on George Road and Pike Hill Road.   

 Mrs. Corliss informed the Board that the quote for the 2018 Town Report was $1,539.  The Board 

authorized Mrs. Corliss to work with Bridge & Byron Printers on the 2018 Town Report printing. 

 
12:46 P.M.    MEETING ADJOURNED:  Vice-Chair Dunklee moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:46 p.m., seconded 

by Chair Moriarty.  The vote was unanimous.  
 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 

 
Karen Corliss  
Town Administrator  


